Minutes of the AMB Circle of Friends Board Meeting Apr. 1, 2015
Present: Jerry Edwards, President; Dennis Wolterding, Vice President; Laura Crabtree, Secretary; Judy Mangold, Service Director; Deborah Ramsey, Education Director; Pris VanBuskirk, Fellowship Director; Chris Ott, IT Consultant; Steve Koren, Fundraising .
The meeting opened with words of Meher Baba from Life at Its Best, read by Dennis Wolterding:

“If understood, life is simply a jest.  Misunderstood, life becomes a pest.  Once overcome, life is ever at rest.  For pilgrims of the Path, life is a test.  When relinquished through love, life is at its best.”

The norms were read by Laura Crabtree.
BoardXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX

President’s Report (Jerry Edwards)
The following report was sent by email prior to the meeting.
AMBCOF President’s Report April 1, 2015

At this meeting we welcome Steve Koren as Fund-Raising Director, with Board approval. 

We had a difficulty with the arti last Sunday, so we need to discuss how we will avoid such a situation in the future.

Chris Ott would like to discuss several rules that would be good for the newsletter.

At the Planning Meeting we focused on two objectives: getting a Visitation Project underway and also taking the next steps toward having a Community 

Meeting Space by the end of the year.  Is there any news about either of these?

We also need to discuss Reverend Gause’s request for a donation to Phoenix Renaissance.

And we need to revisit sponsoring the proposed Koran reading group.
XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX

President Edwards proposed that arti locations be a limited distance from town, no farther than Hwy. 90, to minimize the inconvenience that emergency cancellations could cause attendees.

Vice President Dennis Wolterding moved that the order of the Meeting be changed to address the confirmation of Steve Koren as Fundraising Director.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.  
President Jerry Edwards presented Steve Koren to the Board as his choice for Fundraising Director, subject to confirmation by the Board.  President Edwards moved that Steve Koren be affirmed by the Board as Fundraising Director.  The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

Reverend Gause has requested a new donation for the Phoenix Renaissance, Inc. building fund.
A motion was made by Judy Mangold to give $300.00 to Phoenix Renaissance, Inc. for the new building, seconded by Laura Crabtree.  A discussion followed.  Dennis Wolterding has looked at a space in Myrtle Beach Mall that is reasonable and perfect for our needs.  We need to consider conserving money.  But if we want Rev. Gause and others to cooperate with us in helping with our fundraising, we should give Phoenix Renaissance at least a token amount for their building.  Judy Mangold stated they really do need a new space for the children.  Judy presented an amended motion to grant Phoenix Renaissance $150.00.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  
Chris Ott presented some rules that would be appropriate for the Circle News.  Dennis moved that the rules presented by Chris be approved, with the amendment that submissions be concise as well as clear.  Seconded and passed unanimously.  The rules will be published in the next newsletter.
Last meeting a Circle member proposed a Koran Reading Group, and requested Circle sponsorship.  After a discussion it was moved that this request be denied due scarce time and resources.  Laura will compose a letter informing the Circle member.
Cabana must be reserved early.  End of July or end of August on a Saturday, Sunday as second choice.  Starts 5 PM.  Someone will come at 4 PM to man the gate in case people want an early swim.

Dennis stated that there should be a fundraising component to this also, a short member meeting and a raffle or other way of raising money, since we are raising funds for the meeting space.
Motion to approve March minutes was seconded and approved unanimously.  

Vice President’s Report: Dennis Wolterding
Dennis sent pictures of the white board writings from the Planning Meeting to Board Members.  The Visitation Committee has chosen Judy Mangold as its Chair.  The Meeting Space Committee will meet on Saturday April 18th, 9 AM, SunNSands Restaurant.  All are invited.  Dennis Wolterding is Chair.  We need a site visit to view the proposed space in Myrtle Beach Mall.  
Dennis will arrange with the superintendent or the leasing agent to let us tour the space.  We need to negotiate a year lease.  They may not accept us due to financial data.  But if we love the site, we expect to raise the funds.  We would need about $1,500.00 per month to cover rent, utilities, insurance.  An initial cost would include security deposit and first month rent, also furnishings.
XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX
Secretary’s Report
Hard copies of Minutes in the Minutes Book are no longer required, as long as we have backup files and post them on the web site.  Jerry will make sure we have Minutes files both on his Mac and PC, as backup.

Dennis will file 2014 tax return when he gets 2014 financials from Jeff.

Treasurer’s Report: Jeff Stearns
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Fellowship Report:  Pris VanBuskirk
Laura Church could present Tibetan Bowl Workshop again, needs to be prepaid.  Sunday, May 17th, 3 PM  might be possible, in lieu of Video Day.  We need to start posting this so that people have time to sign up.  Write-up will be in next newsletter.
Education Report (Deborah Ramsey)

Deborah read a Thank You card from a community member who received a donation from the Circle, and gave it to Laura to file.  The medical bill which the Circle donation was intended to pay turned out to be greater than the funds appropriated.  Dennis Wolterding moved that the Circle appropriate additional monies to cover the rest of the bill, amounting to $45.00.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.
Service Report: Judy Mangold
Visitations Committee will meet Sunday April 12th, 4 PM at Pris VanBuskirk’s, with Judy’s as backup.
An emergency situation in the community was discussed briefly.
Fundraising Report (Steve Koren)
Steve asked for suggestions to get started.  Raffle for trip to India.  There are exempt raffles (up to $950) and nonexempt raffles.  We are allowed 4 nonexempt raffles per year.  Dennis stated that we should have a 50/50 raffle at every event now that they are legal.  We need to start asking for money all the time because now we have a reason to do so.  Crowdfunding?  SCANPO.  Yard sale, first Saturday in November.  Katherine Roberts would probably be helpful.
Deborah asked for reasons to have a meeting place.  The list we put together already has some ideas.  Meeting space would enhance our education mission to get out the word on Meher Baba, with volunteers to man the information table.  Deborah mentioned insurance clause where person signing as responsible party must be present.  We need to look into this.  Brainstorm all possible uses for a Center; publish them in the newsletter.  We could come up with more uses than would fit in our promotional literature.  Large space, would easily fit 75-100 people.  Jerry could ask John whether it would be possible for a small group to meet with the Center Board to discuss funding of the Meeting Space.  Judy and Jerry voiced concern about the Center’s attaching strings.

President Jerry Edwards made a motion to adjourn, which was seconded and approved unanimously. 
The Meeting adjourned with the Beloved God Prayer.

Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Crabtree, Secretary.
